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My name is Andrew and am married and have 2 young boys.  When our boys were born we 
chose to spread out the vaccine schedule due to the high amount that were recommended. 
 We were on board with vaccines until my youngest son at 6 months received his injections 
and had a reaction that absolutely scared me and my wife.  The first symptoms we noticed 
was he was crying all the time and would not eat much food. Then we noticed his soft spot 
on his head was bulging out of his skull.  This was not normal that his brain was swelling. 
We immediately started talking to our trusted Doctors and they said do NOT continue the 
vaccines. According to the FDA is says do not continue if adverse reactions occur. Since 
then which was 8 years ago we still struggle with side effects from this vaccine.  Until now 
we have not had to worry about further vaccines due to the huge risks. If this bill goes 
through it will not change our minds to vaccinate our boys. We will either have to 
homeschool or move out of state. My boys will not be able to receive the education that 
they deserve in Oregon. They would not be able to participate in sports in high school or 
any other programs.  This breaks my heart to think about. If we have to pack up and move 
away from all or family and friends that will be the hardest decision i will have to make as a 
father. If we homeschool my wife will have to quit her job to take care of that need which 
will drastically cut our income down. Put yourself in my shoes, as a parent what would you 
do to protect your child from further harm?  I will do whatever it takes to protect my boys. 
So i beg you to please DO NOT pass this bill through cause it will effect 31,000 families just 
like mine. Thank you for your time
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